
California Building Standards Commission Completes Adoptions for New 

California Building Standards Code 

February 2, 2007 - SACRAMENTO, CA - The California Building Standards Commission has 

completed adoptions of new building standards that will take advantage of the latest technology in 

construction. "For the first time in nearly ten years, California will have a complete set of building 

codes based on the latest national and international model building codes, making use of the most 

current technologies and methods of construction. This will put California back in the forefront as a 

leader in the use of the latest technology for building safety, fire prevention, safe construction, and 

code enforcement," said Rosario Marin, Secretary of the State and Consumer Services Agency and 

chair of the Commission.  

 

The improved standards will allow California to utilize the latest technological advances in the 

construction and remodeling of residences, state government buildings, schools, hospitals, and other 

occupancies regulated by the state. 

 

The California Building Standards Code is comprised of twelve parts that incorporate public 

health and safety standards used in the design and construction of buildings in California. The 

codes also include standards for energy efficiency and access compliance for persons with 

disabilities. 

 

Also, new seismic design standards provide the latest in earthquake safety for the construction of all 

buildings in California. These standards are especially important in California since this state 

experiences approximately 75 percent of the nation's seismic activity. Wildland-urban interface fire 

protection standards were adopted to provide for better fire protection of structures located in areas 

prone to wildfires.  

In addition, changes to building standards for persons with disabilities were adopted to introduce 

federal Department of Justice (DOJ) certification requirements. California continues to strive for 

barrier-free design in buildings to ensure they are accessible to, and usable by, everyone. 

 

The recently approved building standards were developed by the Department of Housing and 

Community Development, Office of the State Fire Marshal, Division of the State Architect, Office of 

Statewide Health Planning and Development, and the Commission. They will be published in the 

California Building Code, California Electrical Code, California Mechanical Code, California 

Plumbing Code, and California Existing Building Code -- all parts of the California Building 

Standards Code. 


